Swift Asset Management, Inc. dba Marvin Road Water Co.

P.O. Box 8850

Lacey, WA 98509-8850 email: swiftasset@gmail.com

Dave Danner Executive Secretary Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Mr. Danner:

Marvin Road Water Company hereby requests permission to raise its rates. The proposed rates would increase revenues to the company by \$36,845 annually for three years, for a total of \$110,536. This will increase the yearly revenue to the company by approximately 29.8%. The last rate increase for Marvin Road Water Company went into effect on April 1, 2004. These are water system Ids #72414 6, #34505 K and #31845 T, all in Thurston County.

The increase, if approved, will be used to pay for permanent repairs of a failed water distribution line, as well as repay the charges already past due on emergency temporary repairs and emergency field service. The surcharge includes the 5.029% Washington State Department of Revenue Combined Excise Tax on water company revenue and the 7.9% sales tax.

We are requesting an effective date of March 15, 2013.

In this filing, Marvin Road Water Company has included the following documents:

LSN Request Index Page -- Fourth Revision Tariff Sheet No. 23 - Revision Surcharge Calculation Worksheet Extraordinary Maintenance Expense Spread Sheet Loan Amortization Worksheet Distribution Improvement Quote Department of Health Letter Rate Increase Notice to Customer Sample Invoice Petition for exemption on filing requirements SMA Invoices for 2011 and 2012

Staff may contact Steven Swift at (360) 480-3190, or email at "swiftasset@gmail.com."

Please call or email when you need more information.

Sincerely.

Steven D. Swift, P.E.

President

Marvin Road Water Company

Marvin Road Water Co.

P.O. Box 8850 Lacey, WA 98509-8850 (360) 491-1920

email: swiftasset@gmail.com

Notice of Rate Increase: Extraordinary Maintenance Expenses Surcharge

Dear Water Customer:

Marvin Road Water Company has asked the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission for permission to increase rates by adding a new surcharge to its Tariff.

The increase, if approved, will be used to pay for permanent repairs of a failed water distribution line, as well as repay the charges already past due on emergency temporary repairs and emergency field service. The surcharge includes the 5.029% Washington State Department of Revenue Combined Excise Tax on water company revenue and the 7.9% sales tax.

If approved, the new surcharge will be effective on March 15, 2013 and expire March 15, 2016, or upon full payment of the total costs of \$110,536.

The proposed rate will be a surcharge and will be an addition to your present water bill:

Proposed Monthly Surcharge

\$12.36

If you have questions about the filing and how it will affect you, please call (360)491-1920 or email.

The commission has the authority to set final rates that may be lower or higher than the company's request, depending on the outcome of its investigation. Commission staff will make a recommendation to the commissioners at an open meeting in Olympia, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m. on March 14, 2013. You will have an opportunity to comment in person at this meeting. The UTC is committed to providing reasonable accommodation to participants with disabilities. If you need reasonable accommodation, please contact the commission at (360) 664-1132 or https://www.gov. If you are unable to attend the open meeting, the commission has a bridge line which enables you to participate by telephone. Call 360-664-1234 the day before the open meeting for instructions and to sign in. You can also comment by using the "Submit a Comment" feature at the commission's web site, at utc.wa.gov, or by using the contact information below.

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250, Olympia, WA 98504-7250 E-mail: comments@utc.wa.gov Telephone: 1-888-333-WUTC (9882)